
1652-53] BRESSANI'S RELATION, 1653 285

men, partly, too, because they people the countries,—
on which account, their lives should be more pre-
cious to the public, and their weakness should have
greater support from justice. For an alien they ask
more; because otherwise, they say, murders would
be continuous, trade' would be ruined, and war would
easily occur with foreign nations. The ceremony is
not yet finished. The body for which the sepulcher
was erected must not repose there naked; it is nec-
essary to clothe it as it was in life. Accordingly
they made three presents, for a shirt, a doublet,
breeches, etc., and for an arquebus with powder and
balls, which the deceased had; and, to withdraw
from the wound the deadly hatchet, they added a
further present. As many blows as the dead has
received, so many gifts they would have been obliged
to make, in order to heal the wounds. Thereto they
added three more presents: the first, to close the
earth, which had opened itself; the second, to make
it solid,—and here all began, according to their cus-
tom, to dance in token of gladness; the third, to
prevent, with a great stone (as they say), that chasm
from ever opening again. There were also seven
others: the first, to restore speech to the mission-
aries; the second, to exhort our domestics not to
turn their arms against the murderer, but against
their enemies; the third, to rekindle the fire which
we kept always lighted for the convenience of trav-
elers; the fourth, to open again the door of the Hos-
pice for our Christians, whom we frequently lodged;
the fifth, to put back in the water the boat which we
used for conveying them across the river when they
came to visit us; the sixth, to restore the paddle to
the hands of a young man who had charge of that


